November 25, 2013

Mr. John R. Venrick 41250 250th Ave SE Enumclaw, WA 98022-8630

Dear Mr. Venrick,

This may be <u>the most important letter</u> that I have ever sent to you, or to any other United States Justice Foundation (USJF) friend and supporter.

In a way, this is a "chain" letter. A "chain of loyalty." And, in all honesty, whether or not we are able to ensure that the truth about Barack Obama's eligibility to even be on the Presidential ballot, much less serve as President, is a major issue in the coming critical election year...

... could depend on whether or not I can count on you today to not break this chain.

Please. Mr. Venrick, let me explain. As you know, the liberals in the media, and in establishment Washington, think the issue of Mr. Obama's eligibility to serve as President is over.

They also think that the Republican failure to defund OBAMACARE in October spells the end of the tea party, and of all opposition to Barack Hussein Obama. Well, they're wrong on both counts -- and I'll explain why in a moment. But first, as we look to 2014, it is already clear that USJF is going to need all hands on deck in the critical weeks and months ahead.

Which is what I mean when I speak of a "chain of loyalty" ...

... and why I am counting on you, and on each one of our other top supporters, to rush to the United States Justice Foundation (USJF) <u>a special gift</u> of \$35, \$70, \$105 -- or more -- <u>today</u>.

Please, Mr. Venrick, you are a critical link in our chain of support, and I beg you to not break this chain. It is crucial that 100% of the people that I contact $\underline{respond\ today}$. Not 10%, or 50%, nor even a 75% response will do.

You see, I do not have the resources today to write to all of our supporters and hope that at least 10%, or so, respond. Instead, I can only afford to write to $\underline{USJF's\ most\ loyal\ and\ steadfast}$ friends and supporters and hope that 100% of those that I write to today respond.

Over, please...

<u>Can I count on you to not break the chain</u>? I pray that your answer is "<u>YES</u>." Because, as we look to 2014 we need your help more than ever before... <u>and here's why</u>. As I rush you this urgent and time-sensitive, appeal, most grassroots conservative organizations are slowing down for the holidays. But, <u>NOT</u> we here at USJF.

<u>To the contrary!</u> We intend to continue working right through the holidays and to begin the new year with all cylinders running in January. Most important will be our efforts to ensure that justice is done with regard to what I believe is <u>the greatest hoax ever</u> inflicted on the American people.

The hoax that I am referring to, of course, is Barack Obama's successful effort to place his name on both the 2008 and the 2012 Presidential ballots <u>WITHOUT</u> ever proving that he was a natural born U.S. citizen and therefore, eligible to serve as President of the United States.

In short, <u>throughout the crucial election year ahead</u>, the United States Justice Foundation will be leading a massive grassroots effort to <u>remove Mr. Obama</u> from the White House...

... and, if the evidence is corroborated, <u>prosecute him</u> for deliberately defrauding the American people by claiming to be eligible to serve as our President.

A tall order to be sure. But, as long as we can count on you and your "link in our chain" we are up to the task...

... <u>and, as long as we have a continuous flow of funds to keep all</u> <u>of our operations up and running.</u>

Please, I know that I am asking a lot of you today -- <u>especially</u> during the holiday season when I know that you are busy spending time with loved ones.

What's more, I also know that some think that we should simply quit this fight in the wake of the leftist media's relentless attacks and smears on us. But, believe me, we will NEVER do that!

Instead, we intend to do everything in our power to prevent Mr. Obama from destroying our country and squashing our liberty! And make no mistake: Exposing the truth ($\underline{finally}$) about Barack Obama, while our first priority, will not be our only important project in 2014.

In addition, we will also continue to take a lead role in efforts to:

++ <u>Strike down OBAMACARE</u> on the grounds that it is an affront to the religious liberty of millions of Americans of faith.

(Last October's failed defunding efforts demonstrated why the courts are still our best option of rescuing our nation from our Obama health care nightmare.)

++ <u>Determine the truth</u> about the IRS, "Fast and Furious," NSA,

Benghazi, and Justice Department scandals that Mr. Obama's legions in the liberal media, and in Congress, are trying to sweep under the rug.

- ++ Educate the American people about the true purpose of the "UN Small Arms Treaty" now pending U.S. Senate ratification -- which is to erase our Second Amendment rights through international "law."
- ++ Expose how the Obama Administration has already, through executive Orders, granted de facto amnesty to millions of illegal aliens.

This is just a short list of the many projects and legal cases that we have on our table, and that we will be working on throughout all of 2014...

... and <u>it is absolutely vital that we avoid any funding shortfall</u>, and that we build up a sufficient cash reserve to stay operating at 100%!

Again, I am <u>most concerned</u>, of course, that justice is done in the case of Barack Obama's possible criminal cover-up of his past. Because, as you well know there remain many unanswered questions surrounding Mr. Obama's past that go right to the heart of the question of whether he is eligible to run for, or serve as, U.S. President.

Questions that include:

- 1) The authenticity of the long-form birth certificate that Mr. Obama released in 2011. Experts have argued that the typewriter used to fill out this form did not exist at the time of Barack Obama's birth. Plus, Mr. Obama's birth certificate was filled out differently than others done at the same time, in the same hospital. And, there is evidence that the form was prepared using a computer not in existence in 1961.
- 2) <u>The Constitutional issue</u> of ensuring, through the states, that eligibility is confirmed before a candidate is allowed on the Presidential ballot -- this was our *Keyes v. Bowen* litigation that we appealed to the United States Supreme Court.
- 3) <u>The issue of whether Mr. Obama was adopted by his Indonesian stepfather</u>, Mr. Sotero, and as a result lost whatever U.S. citizenship that he may have had.
- 4) The issue of Mr. Obama traveling to Pakistan in the 1980's, using a non-U.S. passport -- he has stated that he did not obtain a U.S. passport until he was a U.S. Senator (2004, or later).
- 5) Why does it appear that Mr. Obama has no valid Social Security number?
- 6) Why does it appear that Barack Obama never properly registered (as then required by law) for the Selective Service?
- 7) And, <u>did Barack Obama use Indonesian citizenship papers</u> to get

into his first college, Occidental, in California?

These \underline{FACTS} must be pursued by \underline{THIS} Congress \underline{BEFORE} the 2014 elections and we intend to do $\underline{EVERYTHING}$ in our power to ensure that they are. But first, we absolutely must \underline{build} up a cash reserve that will allow us to do what must be done, at a moment's notice, to keep the pressure on the Obamatrons, opposing their efforts to hold on to power at all costs.

In short, we cannot afford to slip into debt at any time, most especially come January.

My financial team tells me that we can avoid this by raising a minimum of 285,500 additional dollars by no later than December 20.

That will give us a sufficient cash cushion to ensure that we begin the new year running on all cylinders. But, this money can only be raised with the immediate help of loyal USJF supporters and patriots like you.

Which, again, is why I have sent you this urgent special appeal...

... and why it's vital that you, and everyone else that I am contacting today, do not break this chain!

Not 10%, not 50%, not even 75% will do. Only a 100% response will give us the funds that we need to pay off now due legal and grassroots bills, \underline{AND} to keep all of our current crucial projects running on all cylinders.

So, please, <u>do not break this "chain of loyalty": Rush back your most generous and urgently needed special gift</u> of \$35, \$70, or \$105 today.

If you can afford to send as much as \$140, \$175, or more, that would be a huge pre-2014 boost to our coming election year efforts, both in the court of public opinion and in the court of law. But, please, <u>at least send a gift of \$35</u>.

No amount is too small, and the key to victory is that every "link" in our "chain" remains strong and intact.

Thank you for your continued support -- and for your loyalty to our cause.

Sincerely,

Muhal

Michael Connelly Executive Director

P.S. You have been a critical part of an iron chain of patriotic loyalty that has helped us justify our reputation as the "legal arm" of the conservative movement. But, with the Obama regime out to destroy the nation that we love, the coming days and weeks that lay ahead in 2014 are clearly going to be our most important to date. So, again, please don't break our chain now. Send in your special gift of \$35, \$70, \$105, or more to USJF today.